
DECATUR COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

October 3, 2011

The Decatur County Commissioners opened their October 3th, 2011 meeting with the
following present: John Richards -President, Jerome Buening, Rick Nobbe and Bridgett Weber–
Auditor

  The September 19th 2011 meeting minutes were approved as read.

  Payroll and Accounts payable claims were approved as presented.

  Mark Mohr – Highway Superintendent reported that City of Greensburg is putting in retention
ponds and will have dirt that may be useful to the Highway Department.  Mark Klosterkemper,
City Street Superintendent and Mayor Gary Herbert did not have definite dates on when the dirt
will become available. Mr. Mohr also provided a report of bridge projects.

  Patty Jackson – SIRPC provided information for the Rehabilitation Program.  A grant has been
awarded in the amount of $26,349.00.  Emergency repair will be considered for all homeowner
criteria; disabled and over 55 homeowners will be the first criteria to be considered on gross
income.  This program will be offered on a 3 year deferred loan.  Once lien is forgiven, owner will
record the release of the lien.  Ms. Jackson requested to use county meeting rooms to collect
information from homeowners and Commissioners agreed.

  Commissioners signed Ordinance No. 2011-5 (An Ordinance Establishing County
Commissioner District’s after 2010 Census). 

  Personnel Policy is discussed.  Mr. Buening moved to approve 35 hours for courthouse
employees and building hours will be from 8am to 4pm Monday through Friday after approval of
County Council at their October 18th meeting, Mr. Nobbe seconded, Mr. Richards concurred.

With nothing further to come before the Commissioners, Mr. Nobbe moved to recess Mr.
Buening seconded and Mr. Richards concurred.
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